Howgate Community Council (HCC)
September, 2016
Present: Colin Bennett (CB, Chair), David Wilson (DW), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
In attendance: PC Phil McDonald, Councillor Rosie, Susan Gracie, Pat FitzGerald, James Garry, Stephen Beaumont
1. Apologies: Ian Quiqley,  Bruce Hobbs
2. Minutes of March meeting: Proposed: DW, Seconded: AF
3. Matters arising.

Local Development Plan
AF reported that the Plan and representations have been received by the DPEA but the subject is ‘On hold’ and no reporter has yet been allocated.

AF indicated that he remains perplexed as to how significant issues such as the proposals for Pomathorn Mill and Wellington are presented to the DPEA as ‘unresolved issues’ when there has been no attempt by the Council to resolve them.  Representation following publication of the Proposed Plan was the first opportunity for the public to comment.
He also stressed that the housing proposals for these two sites were not required in order for Midlothian Council to meet its strategic target. They are presented as ‘additional opportunities.

AF will press the DPEA to clarify procedures and timescales once a Reporter is allocated.

Howgate Neighbourhood Plan
Nothing new. CB will liaise with Tommy Goldie regarding next steps.
New Constitution.
Still being drafted. AF and Ian Quigley will persevere. Deadline in mid-2017.

4. AGM Feedback
HCC is appreciative of the contribution from David Sharp. However, it was felt that little firm progress was being offered in dealing with traffic concerns. Clearly HCC will have to continue to apply pressure.

A lengthy discussion of continuing traffic problems followed.

5. Police Report.

PC McDonald outlined incidents of note in the Penicuik and District area during August.
Road checks carried out in Howgate over the May to August period resulted in 38 warnings for speeding and 31 speeding offences reported.

6. Standing items

Correspondence
One item received regarding the new grant process. CB will handle it.
Planning

DW has an application in for a new shed/garage.
HCC Funds

     Graham Young not present. It is assumed that funds are unchanged.
7. AOB

A note has been received asking whether Howgate would like the mobile library to call in the village. It was agreed that a note should be put bin the Howgate Newsletter to judge interest.

Ther was a further discussion of the Leadburn junction. Further improvements are considered necessary.

Pat FitzGerald suggested that she would be willing to help run children’s events (e.g Xmas decoration-making). It was agreed that she should pursue the idea.

Church gable wall. Estimates are being obtained. Cllr Rosie reported that the Council and the Church are working together on possible improvements.
Complaints are still being made regarding landfill at the Bowlea Smithy area. It is thought that SEPA are still involved. Jane Talent will be invited to the next meeting to detail concerns.
James Garry had indicated a willingness to sit on the HCC in place of Kirsten Sadler. CB proposed acceptance; AF seconded. Susan Gracie would consider at a future date but had other commitments at present.

8. Action List
AF will monitor developments at the DPEA regarding the Local Plan.

CB will liaise with Tommy Goldie regarding Neighbourhood Plan.

AF and Ian Quigley will continue with drafting of new Constitution.

CB will handle correspondence regarding grant application. 

A note to go in the Howgate News regarding possible visits from the mobile library.

Jane Talent to be invited to the next meeting.
